
 

COVID-19 Update: Various offices 
 
The PSA was alerted by the frustrated members from Hayani Malaria office, Makonde East, Makonde 
West, Tshaulo Magwedzha East, and Magwedzha West regarding the deliberate violation of COVID-
19 regulations. These offices fall under the Tzaneen Malaria Office. The management recalled 100% 
of the workforce, without implementation of a phased-in approach or rotation system thus 
disregarding observation of social distancing. The disregard of COVID-19 regulations exposes 
employees to the virus.  
 
Furthermore, employees are alleging that the employer failed to provide them with masks, contrary to 
safety directives. The PSA will engage with the employer to enforce the implementation of safety 
measures as per the Department of Employment and Labour Directives. Members are advised to 
exercise extra caution when executing their responsibilities, including refusal to perform work in 
unsafe environment. Members will be kept abreast of further developments.  
 
Members are urged to contact Mike Mkhize through Whatsapp/call or email at 
mike.mkhize@psa.co.za / 082 880 2937 to report workplace challenges.  
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